
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

5th January 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Thank you so much for your patience whilst we make plans for critical workers and vulnerable pupils.  We are still 

awaiting guidance and some of our plans may change slightly again.  The numbers continue to change and we will 

review bubbles as required. 

Please find below details of the provision that has been put in place for the children of critical workers and 

vulnerable pupils who will be attending school: 

 

 

 Children may come to school in their own clothes (in layers).  They will be participating in a daily PE session 

and will need trainers to change into for this.  They will need a warm coat, hat and gloves and may also need 

wellies – depending on the weather!! 

 Hot dinners will be on offer daily (although not following the current menu.)  Please book in the usual way. 

 Breakfast Club and After School Club will run as normal this week for these children but only until 5.30 pm.  

This may change next week.  So that we can organise staffing rotas please can we ask you to book all the 

session you require this week and email oceanclub@hamsey.surrey.sch.uk with a collection time.   

 

Acorns Nursery  

Acorns Nursery will be open this week to all children as we await further clarification from the Government for Early 

Years provision within a school setting.  Please contact nursery@hamsey.surrey.sch.uk  to let them know if your 

child is attending their sessions. 

 REC & 
1 

Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 5 6 

Classroom Inkpen room Murphy room Kinney room Rowling 
room 

Rundell 
room 

Morpurgo 
room 

Drop off 
point and 

time 

8.30 am 
Classroom door 

8.30 am 
Ocean Club 

door 
(opposite 

main office 
door) 

8.30 am 
Kinney Class 
door (field) 

8.30 
Library 

door 

8.35 
Yr 5 door 
as normal 

8.35 
Directly 
via slope 

Collection 
point and 

time  

2.40 pm 
Classroom door 

2.55 pm 
Ocean Club 

door 

2.55 pm 
Kinney class 
door (field) 

3.00 pm 
Library 

door 

3.05 pm 
Yr 5 door 
as normal 

3.05 pm 
Directly 
via slope 
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Remote Learning for all pupils  

 Pupils in Reception will have a Monday ‘live’ introduction session and ‘live’ Friday summary session.  Pre-

recorded sessions and additional ‘live’ sessions will also occur during the week. 

 Reception/KS1 –Liam will be delivering daily Zoom PE sessions at 9.00-9.30 am. 

 All pupils in KS1 and KS2 will have at least 2 daily ‘live or pre-recorded’ sessions. 

 KS2 –Liam will be delivering daily Zoom PE sessions 9.35-10.05 am. 

 Teachers will check on pupils on a weekly basis and provide feedback to engagement.  

Free School Meals 

 Currently, the Government are stating that the food packages are to be provided to pupils in receipt of Pupil 

Premium.  If you are in receipt of Pupil Premium and require a lunch made, please email the 

office@hamsey.surrey.sch.uk  for this week.  Unfortunately, a voucher alternative is not currently available. 

This guidance may well change. 

Meals will need to be collected (socially distanced) at 11.30am from the dining hall (via the slope.)   

 If your child is IN school and in receipt of Pupil Premium or in Rec/Yr 1 or Yr 2 (under the Universal Free 

School Meal Scheme) they will still receive their free school meal in school.  Please let us know if we are not 

already aware of dietary needs if you choose a hot meal for your child.  These will need to be booked in the 

usual way. 

Contacting School 

If you need to contact school, you can continue to do so via office@hamsey.surrey.sch.uk or phone 01883 622000.  

If you have a problem related to a specific IT issue (not passwords) itsupport@tandridgelearningtrust.co.uk .   

You can continue to contact the class teacher through Edmodo/Show My Homework.  

 

Best wishes and stay safe. 

 

Kind regards 

 

 

Mrs Mace 
Headteacher 
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